
UPCOMING LITURGIES & EVENTS: May 7-14, 2017 
Date Time Location Event 

Sun, 7 May 
The Paralytic 

9:30AM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: For Our Parishioners/First Solemn Holy Communion 

5:00PM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: For the Needs of the Eparchy 

Tues, 9 May 
7:00PM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: +Joyce Moshinski (Dormition UCWL) 

7:30PM Dormition-Auditorium UCWL Monthly Meeting 

Wed, 10 May 
9:00AM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: God’s Blessings – Nowosad Family (Margaret) 

5:30PM Dormition-Auditorium ALPHA: “How Can I Resist Evil?” 

Fri, 12 May 
5:00PM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: +Archdeacon Ray Lalach (Lawrence & Ursula Popovitch) 

8:00PM Bishop Pocock School Jr. Youth Night 

Sat,13 May 9:00AM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: +John Hrabok (1Year Memorial) 

Sun, 14 May 
Samaritan Woman 

9:30AM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: For Our Parishioners  

11:30AM Laniwci-St. Volodymyr Divine Liturgy: For the Needs of the Eparchy 

5:00PM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: +Mike Dubyk (KofC 13129) 

Date Rosary  Sunday Collection Counters  Church Cleaners 

7 May Emily Woytowich Judith Kurulok & Tim Lalach 
May 7-20   Mykhaylo & Iryna Dzyuba 

14 May Rose Worona Natasha Lalach & Kimball Lischynski 

21 May Judith Kurulok Norma Zinkowski & Gord Worona May 21-June 3  Tim & Cindy Lalach 
 

A WARM WELCOME TO ALL PARISHIONERS, GUESTS AND VISITORS!   

Christ Is Risen!   Христос Воскрес! 
 

Regular Giving by Pre-Authorized Debit – Making monthly contributions by preauthorized debit is a 

valuable way to help our parish reduce administration and allows us to plan for the future.  Giving monthly by 

direct debit is a confidential agreement between you and Dormition Parish.  Simply complete the pre-authorized 

debit form (available at the entrance of the church) and drop it in the collection basket.  A year-end donation 

receipt will be issued for all pre-authorized and other donations you make during the tax year.  Many thanks for 

your continued generosity and support! 
 

MAY EPARCHIAL COLLECTION–Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) 

To learn more about the CCCB, go to www.cccb.ca.  To contribute, use our regular collection envelopes and check off 

“Special Collection” on the front of the envelope, and “May – Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops” on the back. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

1. The Shrine of the Venerable Nun Martyrs Olympia and Laurentia (215 Avenue M South) celebrates a 

Weekly Moleben Service every Sunday evening at 7:00 p.m., followed by fellowship.   Please come 
and join the Sisters of St. Joseph in prayer! 
 

2. 100th Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima - Saskatoon events include: 

• Animated film “The Day the Sun Danced” 2:30 p.m. Sunday, May 7 - St. Mary’s Parish Hall, 211 Ave. O 

• Adoration and the sung rosary 7 p.m. Thursday, May 11 at St. Philip Neri Parish, 1904 Munroe Ave. 
• Prayers and candlelight procession 7 p.m. Friday, May 12 at Holy Family Cathedral, 123 Nelson Road. 

• Living Fatima Retreat 1 p.m.-9 p.m. Saturday, May 13 at St. Paul's Co-Cathedral, 720 Spadina Crescent, 

with speaker Mark Mallett. Cost: $15, registration includes catered supper following 5 p.m. Mass. Call 

(306) 652- 0033 to register before May 10. 

• 100th Anniversary Mass with Fr. Kevin McGee 2 p.m. Saturday, May 13, followed by an outdoor 
procession, entertainment, and refreshments (please bring a favourite snack to share) at St. Mary’s 

Parish, 211 Ave O South 
 

3. Saskatchewan March for Life - Campaign Life Coalition, Saskatchewan Knights of Columbus, and 

Saskatchewan Pro Life Association invite everyone to stand up for life at the March for Life Thursday, 
May 11 in Regina. Schedule: Mass 12:30 p.m. at Christ the King Parish, 3239 Garnet Street, Regina; 

followed by registration 1- 3 p.m. at the Legislative Grounds, with program and group picture 2-3 p.m., 

and public witness on Albert Street from 3-4 p.m. For the K of C bus, contact Gerald Wiegers (306) 

342-0033 or Louis Roth (306) 249-2764. 
 

4. Vesna Festival 2017 - Saturday, May 13th at Prairieland Park, Saskatoon - 5:00 - 1:00 p.m.  - 
Featuring "Half Na Piv" of Saskatoon and "Budmo" of Winnipeg, as well as Ukrainian Cuisine, Artisan 

Market, Art Showcase, Cafe Kyiv, Children's Sadok and Cultural Room.  Tickets available at 

www.vesnafestival.com or call the Box Office at 306-652-4700.  Early Bird pricing until April 15th: $40 

Adults; $20 Children (6-16); 5 & Under Free. 
 

5. "Mother's Day -Walk for Life" along College Drive, (between Hospital Drive and Wiggins), Sunday 
May 14, 2:30 -3:30 pm.  Help us celebrate life, and celebrate the special role mothers have in our lives.  

Bring the whole family.  This event is sponsored by Campaign Life Coalition -Saskatchewan. 
 
 

+Father Boris Kyba, CSsR 
On behalf of the Kyba family and the Redemptorist Fathers of the Yorkton 

Province, we inform you that our brother and confrere, Father Boris Kyba, 

CSsR, fell asleep in the Lord in the afternoon of Tuesday, May 2, 2017 at St. 

Joseph’s Home in Saskatoon, in the presence of his family and fellow brother 

priests, at the age of 75. Funeral Prayers will be celebrated on Thursday, May 

11 at 7:30 p.m. at Sacred Heart Ukrainian Catholic Church in Ituna, SK, with 

the Funeral Divine Liturgy being celebrated on Saturday, May 13 at 10:00 a.m. 

at St. Joseph’s Ukrainian Catholic Church in Winnipeg, MB.   
 

We pray that he knows the loving embrace of our merciful Redeemer.  May God grant his 

faithful servant, +Father Boris Kyba, CSsR, peaceful repose among the saints. 

Eternal Rest!   Christ Is Risen! 
 

Liturgical Ministry Schedule 

Date Time Welcomers Epistle Reader Children’s Liturgy Leaders 

7 May 
9:30AM Therese & Victor Skomar Brad Marceniuk Andrea Bamberger 

5:00PM Volunteers Volunteer ------ 

14 May 
9:30AM Loretta & Nestor Yaganiski Karen Pidskalny Andrea Abrametz 

5:00PM Volunteers Volunteer ------ 

21 May 9:30AM Dodie Abrametz & Barb Bodnarchuk Kimball Lischynski Jennifer Clerke 

http://www.cccb.ca/


2017 ANNUAL EPARCHIAL APPEAL 

“Love your neighbor as yourself……. Discover the Joy of Loving” 

 
 

The Annual Eparchial Appeal & Dormition Parish: It’s that time of year for…. The 
Annual Eparchial Appeal!  What better way to celebrate our faith and Eparchy than by a 

donation and….BBQ!  For everyone who donates before or on May 14, you are entered to 
win a BBQ pack by The Smoker Broker which includes sauces, rubs and a fully cooked 

smoked brisket. For any single donation of $500 or more to the Eparchial Appeal, you 
automatically receive a BBQ pack.  There is a ballot box at the back of the church.  If 

you’ve donated on or before May 14th, please fill out a ballot.  If you’ve donated $500 or 
more, please fill out the ballot that says $500+.  For those who don’t know what brisket is, 

it is a cut of beef that is cooked over low heat and smoke for at least 12 hours or more.  
To have someone cook you a whole brisket is completely unheard of and pretty much 

priceless.  Thanks for your donation! 
 

The Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon Covenant of Care Abuse and Misconduct Protocol 

is designed to ensure that all allegations of physical and sexual abuse and other misconduct are handled 
responsibly, transparently and with all due care and attention.  If you have a concern please contact Fr. 

Andre, Parish Coordinator of Care Jon Abrametz at (306-652-8833 ext.1) or Deb Larmour, Eparchial 

Coordinator of Care at (306)-653-0138 ext. 228.  

PARISH NEWS 

1. PLEASE PRAY FOR: Orest Chernesky, Alex & Phyllis Skakun, Patsy Galbraith, Anne Iwanicha, Hailey 
Woytowich, Ethan Smolinski, Steph Cooley, Jules Chrusch, Walter Moshinski, Mike Okrainetz, John 

Kurysh, Rose Chrusch. 
 

2. Our Parish Alpha Program continues!  Come and share a meal, a video and reflection Wednesday, 

April May 10th @ 5:30PM in the Church Auditorium: “How Can I Resist Evil?” For more 
information, contact Judith Kurulok @ j.kurulok@sasktel.net.   
 

 

Today we give thanks to God and Celebrate: 
Our 2017 First Solemn Communicants! 

    
Claire Abrametz Poppy Baranesky-

Hudye 

Ivan-Severyn 

Demchuk 

Tayisiya Dzyuba 

    
Archer Gosselin Emily Hilkewich Annika Lalach Madison Lozinsky 

   
Joel Marceniuk Eric Miller Finley Rosowsky-Hudye 

The Annual Eparchial Appeal supports many important 

ministries and programs in our Eparchy.  Gifts are allocated 

towards religious education programs, youth ministries, 

communication initiatives and all the services provided by the 

Eparchy. To see how these ministries and programs have 

affected some of the people in our Eparchy, please view our 

Eparchial Appeal Video on our website at www.bbessi.org. 

 

If you have not yet made your pledge, please pray about your 

decision and consider making a pledge or one-time gift.  Join 

us, your Ukrainian Catholic community, as we join our gifts to 

God’s hidden treasure of faith. 

 

Did you know that there’s more than one way to give to the 

Annual Eparchial Appeal?  You can: 

 Make a one-time gift 

 Make a pledge and spread out your payments 
 

Bishop Budka Eparchial Stewardship Society Inc (BBESSI) 

 
 

mailto:j.kurulok@sasktel.net
http://www.bbessi.org/


PASTORAL LETTER FROM THE BISHOPS OF SASKATCHEWAN 

ON THE THEODORE SCHOOL RULING 
 

May 1, 2017 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

 

As many of you will know, on April 20, 2017, Justice Donald Layh ruled on the 

Theodore Court case that the Government of Saskatchewan could no longer fund 

non-Catholic students attending Catholic schools in Saskatchewan, starting June 30, 

2018.  This judgment protects the rights of the Catholic school system to continue; 

but it would remove funding for our ecumenical and interfaith brothers and sisters 

whose children have been granted permission to attend Catholic schools.  This has 

raised many questions and created a large degree of uncertainty for students, 

parents, staff and other members of the Catholic school community. 

 

Soon after the decision was announced, Premier Brad Wall and Minister of 

Education Don Morgan both publicly stated their support for Catholic education and 

their disappointment with the court’s judgment. On Monday, May 1st, the Premier 

signaled that that government would be invoking the ‘notwithstanding clause’, 

which effectively gives the province five years to discern how to respond to the 

court’s ruling. The Leader of the Opposition, Trent Wotherspoon, noted his party’s 

agreement with the use of the ‘notwithstanding clause’ in this case. For all of this, 

we are deeply grateful.  

 

Meanwhile, the Saskatchewan Catholic School Boards Association (SCSBA), with 

the unanimous endorsement of all eight Catholic school boards in the province, 

announced on April 28th that it would appeal the recent decision in the Theodore 

court case. The government has not yet indicated whether it will also appeal the 

decision.  

 

The outcome of the current tensions regarding funding for faith-based education 

will have a deep, lasting impact on the Catholic Church in Saskatchewan, its role in 

education, our relations with our ecumenical and inter-faith partners, and with the 

community at large. Living in a pluralistic society requires dealing with difficult 

decisions. As leaders of the Catholic churches in Saskatchewan, it is our strong hope 

that our society will allow religious faiths to play a constructive role in education as 

in other areas of our common life; and that Catholic schools might continue to 

welcome the children of families who aspire to faith-based education. We have 

much to offer, and society has much to lose if religious faith is marginalized and our 

values are not able to contribute to the common good.  

 

We encourage you to let your elected officials (your MLA, the Minister of Education 

Don Morgan, Premier Brad Wall, and Leader of the NDP Trent Wotherspoon) know 

that you endorse the government’s decision to invoke the notwithstanding clause. 

You might also wish to express your hope that the government joins in appealing 

the recent Theodore court ruling. A list of MLAs can be found 

at http://www.legassembly.sk.ca/mlas/ while additional information is available at 

http://www.scsba.ca/theordore-case. You might choose to write your own letter or 

send an email using the electronic submission form provided at 

http://www.catholicedspirit.ca/. 

 

We take this opportunity to reiterate our strong support of the Catholic School 

Districts in the province and we wish to thank you for your continued support of 

Catholic education. Please keep our students, teachers, and all associated with our 

Catholic schools, in your prayers at this critical moment in time.  

 

Yours in the Risen Christ,  

 

 

  
 
________________________      ___________________    ___________________ 

Most Rev. Donald Bolen               Most Rev. Albert Thevenot  Most Rev. Murray Chatlain 
Archbishop of Regina           Bishop of Prince Albert                            Archbishop of Keewatin-Le Pas 
  
 
________________________        _________________________________ 
Very Rev. Fr. Kevin McGee   Most Rev. Bryan Bayda 
Saskatoon Diocesan Administrator          Ukrainian Eparchial Bishop of Saskatoon 

http://www.legassembly.sk.ca/mlas/
http://www.scsba.ca/theordore-case
http://www.catholicedspirit.ca/

